
KNOW ABOUT THE FEDERAL LAW 
THAT PROTECTS AGAINST AGE 
DISCRIMINATION 

What is the Age Discrimination Act? 

The Age Discrimination Act of 1975 is a national law that prohibits discrimination 
on the basis of age in programs or activities receiving federal financial assistance. 
The Age Discrimination Act applies to persons of all ages. Under the Age Act, 
recipients of federal financial assistance may not exclude, deny or limit services 
to, or otherwise discriminate against, persons on the basis of age.

The Age Act does not cover employment discrimination, which is enforced by the 
Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (EEOC).

The Office for Civil Rights (OCR), at the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 

(HHS), ensures that entities that receive federal financial assistance comply with this law. 

The Age Discrimination Act contains certain exceptions that allow, under limited 

circumstances, the use of age distinctions or factors other than age. For example, the 

Age Discrimination Act does not apply to an age distinction contained in a Federal, State 

or Local statute or ordinance adopted by an elected, general purpose legislative body 

that: provides any benefits or assistance to persons based on age; establishes criteria for 

participation in age-related terms; or describes intended beneficiaries or target groups in 

age-related terms.
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How to file a complaint of discrimination 
with the Office for Civil Rights (OCR)

If you believe that you or someone else has been discriminated 
against because of age by an entity receiving financial 
assistance from HHS, you or your legal representative may 
file a complaint with OCR. Complaints must be filed within 
180 days from the date of the alleged discrimination. 

You may send a written complaint or you may complete and 
send OCR the Complaint Form available on our webpage at 
www.hhs.gov/ocr. The complaint form is also available on 
our webpage in a number of other languages under the 
Civil Rights Information in Other Languages section.

The following information must be included: 

•   Your name, address and telephone number. 

•   You must sign your name on everything you write. 
If you file a complaint on someone’s behalf — 
e.g. spouse, friend, client, etc. — include your 
name, address, telephone number, and statement 
of your relationship to that person.

•   Name and address of the institution or agency 
you believe discriminated. 

•   When, how and why you believe discrimination 
occurred. 

•   Any other relevant information.

If you mail the complaint, be sure to send it to the 
attention of the regional manager at the appropriate    
OCR regional office. OCR has ten regional offices and 
each regional office covers specific states. Complaints 
may also be mailed to OCR Headquarters at the  
following address: 

Office for Civil Rights 
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 
200 Independence Avenue, SW. 
H.H.H. Building, Room 509-F 
Washington, D.C. 20201 

To learn more: 
Visit us online at www.hhs.gov/ocr
Call us toll-free at 1-800-368-1019
Email us: ocrmail@hhs.gov
TDD: 1-800-537-7697

Language assistance services for OCR matters are 
available and provided free of charge. OCR services     
are accessible to persons with disabilities.

www.hhs.gov/ocr

For more information, visit us at: www.hhs.gov/ocr                        
U.S. Department of Health & Human Services Office for Civil Rights


